
Bulletin No. 264 (June ‘93) Pg. 5. 

MEMBERS' COMMENTS ON PREVIOUS ARTICLES 
ADDITIONAL HISTORICAL BACKGROUND TO JOSEPH SLOPER Bulletin 263/9 

The original information member for this article was supplied to me by 
DILWYN CHAMBERS. 

*       *      *      * 

JERSEY PERFIN S.C.F   Bulletin 254 Pg.7. 

Stephen Steere reports that the dealer G.ROBBE, P.O.BOX 585, YORK 
CHAMBERS (2nd Floor), YORK STREET, ST.HELIER, JERSEY, C.I. 
has some of these perfins on postcards as described in Bulletin 254,  
at the price of £2-50p. It was from this same dealer that I  
myself bought the full set of mint stamps described in that same  
article. 

*      *      *      * 

SLOPER'S PUBLICITY LETTERS Bulletin 229/5 and 263/16-19. 

FRANK SUMMERS also has one of the Sloper Advertising Letters and 
Publicity Card. The date of the letter is 1960, eight years prior  
to my copy, but Frank points out that although there are slight  
differences in the text of the letter, the prices are exactly the  
same. 

The signature to this letter was W. O. Hawkins and this was  
perforated too. As soon as I saw this signature I knew I had seen  
it before. Looking through my files I found the pieces of paper  
which had been perforated for us on our visit to Sloper's Works in  
1990. If you look at Bulletin 248/10 you will see a copy of this  
signature. The text there says that these machines were used by  
firms whose signators were not always available for endorsing  
cheques or letters. Obviously Slopers used them for their own  
directors. 

The letter was given to Frank by someone who worked at The English 
Sewing Cotton Company, Manchester, but unfortunately the envelope  
was not with the letter and card. In Tomkins there are two dies  
identified as used by this firm - E4230.01 E.S.C./CoLtd (stamps of  
EVII) and E4340.01 ES/Ld/CC (stamps KGV to KGVI dark colours). 

Perhaps Sloper 's were contacting their former clients to try to  
drum up more business in 1960. Would members let me know if they  
have copies of E4340.01 which are on later issues than the GVI
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dark colours? Has anyone an overprint, used for receipt purposes  
for this firm? 

(A further reference to this article is at the end of the next  
article.) 

*      *      *      * 

INSURANCE STAMP PERFORATIONS   Bulletin 263 Page 8. 

BILL COKAYNE, a" former director of J. Sloper & Co. Ltd., has sent 
more information about the making of Ballot Machines and perfor- 
ating of Insurance Stamps and Savings Cards. 

T he Ballot machines were made to a standard pattern for use in  
local and national elections. They were made from die stamped  
pressings which were mounted in plastic and metal frames with easy 
access to the punch pins. The coded shapes could be selected by  
the returning officer of each polling station to improve the  
security of the ballot, and could be anything from a single hole  
to any combination from 25 holes. 

At the time these machines were first ordered by the Ministry the 
requirement was such that a special unit was set up for manufac- 
turing them and supplemented by the use of outworkers to pin up  
the assembled dies. When the original orders were completed some  
of the operators were kept on for training in other types of work.  
The original requirement by the Ministry was for 30,000 units and  
this was subsequently supported by repair and replacement orders  
until the closure of the company. 

Referring to the Savings Stamps Cards being perforated to cancel 
redeemed stamps, this has been used by a number of companies  
usually by punching a single hole through each stamp while the  
card was folded. A model 40 heavy duty perforator was fitted with  
a die specially designed for the purpose. 

Turning to the use of the yellow and green stamps as described on  
Page 19 of Bulletin 263, the information presented is fair and  
accurate. The errors shown on the illustration are faults at the  
drilling stage when the die was tested before completion after  
which corrections would be made. It should be noted that these  
sample one over dies were often produced by less experienced  
operators during their training. 
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